

KIAMA PUBLIC SCHOOL

PARENTS AND CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

General Meeting

Monday December 1, 2014

Apologies New members registering Business from Correspondence Business from previous general	Amanda Koorey (President), Belinda Murphy (Vice President), Jenny Buckley Leanne Millard, Melinda Ellis (Secretary), Belinda Laird, Michael Honeywood (Principal), Ingrid Buchner, Serena Farrah, Campbell McConachie (Outgoing Treasurer), Jacqui Sloane, Michelle Springett, Nil Jo Eldridge Nil Lots of classes have written beautiful letters and drawn pictures thanking				
meeting	P&C for paying for the Life Education Van (Happy Harold).				
New business:	 P&C for paying for the Life Education Van (Happy Harold). Coffee machine – Manda has given Lynne the printed out instructions for the Canteen. Seaside BBQ – Thanks again Ingrid, Jackie, and Leanne. \$1017 profit. Lions Raffle – Manda has contacted Bill and declined to participate in 2015 Raffle. Outdoor Kitchen – Manda & Michael have a builder on board. Concrete will start being laid next week. Chaplaincy Program – Michael has completed the initial application for funding. Jackie & Manda to help if needed in selection process. Kiss & Ride Zone – Melinda & Michael met with Council Officers, RMS Safety around Schools Officer, Kiama Coach Lines. Council request we continue education of current and new parents of school zone parking offences and use of Kiss and Drop zone to provide a safe area for children to be picked up and dropped off in taking a maximum of 2 minutes and requiring all drivers to stay within 3 metre of their vehicle. The current penalty for parking in a no parking area in a school zone has a fine of \$173 for a maximum penalty and 2 demerit points. The current penalty for double parking in a school zone has a fine of \$311 for a maximum penalty and 2 demerit points. Ranger enforcement and monitoring has been scheduled to take place around the school zone following a report of congestion in this area of an afternoon. Following an inspection it was agreed to line mark a separation between 				
	the Kiss and Drop Zone and the Bus Zone to keep a safe distance from vehicles manoeuvring behind school buses. 8. Brooding Italian Coffee take home packs – Thanks to Melinda for organising this. Profit made to be announced. 9. Uniform – Michelle and Esther - no further updates.				

	General/New Business
	 General/New Business: Leftovers from Seaside BBQ – Manda has donated to Andrew for their end of year band function. New gym at Sebel – offer \$100 to school for each parent that joins. Manda has sent home flyer. Resignation of Treasurer and fill of vacancy.: Resignation of treasurer received via email. Expression of thanks to Campbell McConachie by President for his efforts in the Treasurers role. Treasurers resignation and opening of office bearers position was advertised in the newsletter 26th November, 2014 and circulated via email amongst current members by President. Special ballot to fill Treasury vacancy held. Jo Eldridge nominated as Treasurer. Vote was unanimous to install Jo in the Treasurers position. Presentation Day – Manda to discuss with Exec. Kindergarten Air-conditioning a success - Mrs Baker thanked P & C for the air conditioning provided in the Kindergarten classrooms at the start of 2014. It has made a significant difference to the comfort of the students, with a noted improvement with kids being more settled in the first term than usual. KPS staff thankyou lunch - Thanks to Jackie Sloane for her organisation of a lunch for all KPS staff to honour their continued commitment to our
Fundraising:	children's education in 2014. Calendar – Dean Koorey is producing a 2015 calendar. The allocated 17
i dildiaisilig.	spots for advertising have been sold within the week. Excellent support from local connected businesses.
Future meeting dates:	2015 dates: Term 1: 9 Feb and 23 March (AGM) Term 2: 18 May and 22 June Term 3: 10 Aug and 14 Sept Term 4: 26 Oct and Nov 30 – end of year dinner
	Family fun night - Friday 13 Feb